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November, 2012 

Grand Knight’s Report 
 

November is the month of Thanksgiving.  We have much to be thankful for in our 
lives.  We need to be thankful for the parents that were chosen for us by God and 
grateful they chose life for us.  We need to be thankful for our wives and significant 
others that love us and at times put up with us.  We need to be thankful for our chil-
dren for they are truly gifts from God and a reflection of what we are as individuals.  
We must be thankful for the gifts of the Holy Spirit and the promise of eternal life.  I 
would also like to thank my brother knights for all your patience with me as I try to 
become a better Grand Knight. 
 

This month we will be celebrating our Memorial Mass on November 7th in St. Clarence Church at 
7:30PM with our Chaplain Fr. McNulty officiating.  There will be light refreshments in the Gathering 
Room following the Mass.  The Memorial Mass will take the place of the General meeting.  Therefore, 
we will shift the General meeting to the third Wednesday of the month with the Lecture series immedi-
ately following the meeting. This month's Guest Lecturer will be Brother John Zajac.  John is our Coun-
cil's Insurance Agent.  I always learn something new and interesting about insurance and investments on 
Insurance Night.  I am glad I invested with the Knights of Columbus Insurance program because they 
only invest in companies that follow the same principles as my informed Catholic conscience.  It is good 
to know that our insurance program follows what is taught in my Catholic faith. 
 
November 6th will be a very important day.  It is Election Day.  Our Supreme Knight, our Bishop's and 
this Grand Knight have been asking our Knights to go out and vote.  Using the gift of discernment 
grounded in our Faith by the precepts of our Faith and an informed Spiritual Conscience we must put 
into action what we have been taught and what we know to be right.  We must be the advocates for the 
unborn and for our religious freedoms.  We must reverse trends that go against our Faith regarding life 
from conception to natural end of life issues.  We must guard against being forced to pay for atrocities 
that are contrary to our Catholic Christian belief. 
 
We are just now catching our breath from a very busy and eventful September and October.  I would 
like to thank Brother Lou Kaszas and Brother Scott Bliss (our parish liaisons for St. Bernadette), DD 
Kevin Cornelius, PGK and his beautiful wife Judy and Brother Gene Hanzely, PGK and his lovely wife 
Betty and so many others for helping with the Communion Breakfast held at St. Bernadette.  We had a 
wonderful time and some great ideas came forth.  One of the ideas was to have another Communion 
Breakfast at St. Raphael's on November 11th at the 11:00 AM Mass and attend St. Raphael's pancake 
breakfast after the Mass.  Judy Cornelius is heading up the breakfast and it will benefit the Social Con-
cerns Committee.  This breakfast will be the main fundraiser for their Thanksgiving Food Basket Drive 
and the Christmas Adopt-a-Family program.  What a great way to show a Knights of Columbus presence 
in the Church and support a great cause within the St. Raphael Catholic Community.  A special thank 
you to Fr. Gareau for hosting us. 
         Continued on page 3 



 2 

 

IN MEMORAL: 
November Anniversaries 
 
William T. Vasey  11/26/63  Sam Aquino   11/30/76 
Hubert T. Patton, PGK  11/01/65  William J. McCrone  11/11/87 
Clare T. Tyler, PGK  11/16/88  Joseph W. Rozek  11/11/89 
Frank J. Kagel   11/23/89  Rev. Peter J. Lenahan  11/17/91 
Andrew J. Radal  11/10/93  Charles J. Szabo  11/18/93 
Arthur G. Schmotzer  11/27/94  George J. Peterman  11/29/96 
Albert J. Novotny  11/01/00  Maxwell V. Wilson  11/11/01 
Charles J. Deegan Sr.  11/07/02  Donald Boll   11/05/09 
Howard J. Schmieler  11/10/10  Robert C. Schlemmer  11/16/10 
Charles A. Hassing  11/24/10  Joseph Arnold   11/19/11
    
Remember all those whom have  died this past year.  

KEEP THE SICK IN OUR PRAYERS: 

 
 Ruth Murray wife of Fran Murray, Rudy Chavez, Lou Kaszas,  Gerald Dietrich,  Jean Chokan, 
Norm Musial’s wife Pat,  Ray Babinec’s Brother in law Ron Westbrook, Dan Dugan, Kevin 
Sheehan Mother in-law Jeanne Yanochao, Shirley Wolfe’s daughter Denise, Ed Frindt’s wife 
Carol,  Ethel Lewis, Tom Wolff,  Dean McKay, Carol Senko wife of  Phil, Stu Foster, and all 
the Members of our Council who are in need along with all the victim of the wars in the world. 

North Olmsted Knights of Columbus 
 

Chaplin:  Rev Joseph McNulty (216-781-5530)  Grand Knight: Edward Chavez Sr. (440-282-9521) 
Financial Secretary:     Henry Kleinhenz (440-235-0675) 
Narrator”  Editor:   Tom Kilbane (440-933-9964)    

K of C Insurance Agent: John Zajac, Field Agent (440-497-0485 

Remember the Rosary 

 
On the third Wednesday of each month the Rosary will be said in Terrace Room. All are welcome to 
attend at 7:00 pm,. The second meeting of the month will be held following the Rosary 

Notice  
Please review the names of the Knight and their families members, we would like to know 
those that still need our prayers. So we can keep the list current we will remove any names  
from the list if you do not call Henry Kleinhenz (440-235-0675, or Tom Kilbane  
(440-933-9964). Thank you for helping us. 

Visit our WEB SITE at www.kofc4731.org . If you would like to view the NARRATOR on the 
web site and not receive a mailed copy please contact Tom Kilbane, (440-933-9964) tkil-
bane@ameritech.net; or Henry Kleinhenz (440-235-0675). We will be setting up an email delivery to let 
you know when the current NARRATOR  is posted. 
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Grand Knights Report Continued from Page 1 
 

Brother Jerry Nowesnick and Brother Scott Bliss have  been hard at work preparing for the Annual 
Men's Knight of Columbus Steak Fry.  It will take place in the St. Clarence Pavilion on November 14th  
at 6:00 PM.  Please call Brother Jerry at 440-336-0039 or email him at jnowesnick@wowway.com and 
place your reservation as soon as possible.  Remember to ask a friend to join you and invite him to be-
come a Knight of Columbus.  Our next 1st Degree will be December 12th.  The candidate call will be at 
7:00 PM with the 1st Degree commencing at 7:30 PM. 
 
Get ready because we start up quickly in December... we will have the St. Augustine's Christmas Party 
for the Children of St. Augustine's parish.  We will have the Grand Knights Christmas Ball.  We will be 
hosting the December 12th 1st Degree initiation.  And of course, the Reason for the Christmas Season, 
the birthday of our Lord and Savior, Jesus Christ!!  Be well and may God Bless all of you. 

Annual Day of Retreat 

The annual LENTEN RETREAT DAY will be held on Saturday March 9, 2013, at St. Brendan 
Church.  The Most Reverend (Anthony) Edward Pevec PhD, VG will provide a program of spiritual 
exercises titled "Shepherd of the Day".  Men and women are invited.  More information will be provided 
in January.  
 
 Peter Frank  440-779-9725 

 

 Our guest speaker for the September Social meeting was 
Mike Dosen who is a Managing Partner at the accounting firm of 

McManus & Dosen.  An avid student of theology, philosophy and 
Church history, Mike spoke about the historical significance of the 

Mass and gave us some great insights on how Christ instituted the 

Priesthood and the Mass by fulfilling the prophecies and great tradi-
tions rooted in the Old Testament.   From the structure of the Mass 

and the readings, to the vestments worn by our Priests and many 
details in between, Mike's presentation gave us a much greater ap-

preciation for the sacredness of the Mass. 
 

FOOTBALL FRENZY 
 
Our Council sold 53 tickets.  We will profit between $125 and $200 from this 
fundraiser. The profits per ticket are based on the total number sold in Ohio.  The 
10 football games are between the weeks of October 28th and December 20th.  If 
you win, your prize money will be sent directly to you in the mail.  Thank you for 
participating in this fundraiser.  Peter Frank 
 



 4 

 

ATTEND A MEETING AND WIN! 
Each Month until the end of this year a prize of $25.00 per month will be awarded to the lucky Knight whose name 
is drawn, and is present at the meeting. GOOD LUCK! 
The drawing for Oct was  for $40.00 
The First meeting in Sept   The winner was Raymond Fields, he was NOT  present 
The second meeting in Sept The winner was Charles J. Crago,  he was NOT present                   
The November drawing is for $.45.00. 

Special Notice 
 
Brother Knights, this is a reminder that our Council 
will recite the  Rosary at the wake of a deceased 
spouse. Please contact the Grand Knight Kevin 
Cornelius at440-871-4020 or the Financial Secre-
tary Henry Kleinhenz at 440-235-0675 with the 
necessary information for the Rosary Call 

Officers of K of C Council 4731, 2012—2013 Fraternal Year: 
 
Grand Knight  Edward Chavez  Deputy Grand Knight  Paul Mathieson 
Chancellor  Mike Okoniewski Treasurer   Peter Frank  
Recorder  John Cooney  Warden    Ron Glassco  
Advocate  Bill Goellner 
Inside Guard  Rudy Chavez  Outside Guard   Mike Cipriano 
First Year Trustee Kevin Sheehan  Second Year Trustee  Jim Sanzi 
Third Year Trustee Kevin Cornelius  
  

Special Notice:   
 
 Please contact Phil Senko if you would like to 
have a Get Well or Sympathy card sent to a 
Brother Knight or a member of a Brother 
Knight’s Family. Phil can be reached at 440-
391-8545 or email him at Allknight-
phill@hotmail.com 

Bros  If you plan to move or be out of town for a period of time please inform the F.S.  Return 
mail is costly  and it is money from your council operating fund . If you have dropped your land 
line and only have a cell phone please call or write the F.S. so we  have a way to get in touch with 
you  and also keep the records correct. F.S. Henry Kleinhenz, 7425 Willow Wood, North Olmsted, 
Ohio 44070-6329. Phone # 440-235-0675 

St. Augustine annual Christmas party  will be held on December 2nd.  If you can help with 
your time or with a monetary donation please contact Grand Knight Ed Chavez (440-282-
9521), PGK Henry Kleinhenz at (440-235-0675), or PGK Kevin Sheehan (440-333-4445). 

 
 

The Annual Memorial Mass for decease members of our council will be held on No-
vember 7th at St. Clarence Church at 7:30 PM. This will be held in lew of our First 
meeting for November. 
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 Reverend Januarius Lyimo of the Apostles of Jesus, 
an order of Priests from Africa told us his life 
story.  He began by telling us how his Father wanted 
to be a Priest and how his Father, on his death bed 
encouraged Januarius to "go out" and tell the world 
about Christ.  His Father prophecied that one day he 
would go to distant lands.  Father Januarius' life 
story touched many hearts as he told us about his 
struggle to overcome the atrocities in Uganda and 
the Sudan.  

Clubs for Kids 
 
The Knight of Columbus Cleveland Chapter collects golf clubs that are no longer used by members and 
their friends. The clubs are cleaned up and cot down and given to the Clubs for Kids program. Brother 
Larry Miller collects the clubs and delivers them to  Garfield Heights Council. If you have any unused 
clubs, balls or bags please bring them to one of our meetings and we will arrange for them to get to Gar-
field Heights Council. 

Knights of Columbus  
North Olmsted, Ohio Council 4731 
 Eligibility for the Rosary Call List 

 
In  the hopes that every Knight receives the services that they are entitled to, upon a death in the family 
or to themselves. We would like to clarify what North Olmsted, Ohio Council 4731 considers to be His 
immediate family. 
 
For the purposes of a rosary call, a Knights immediate family will consist of His Mother, His Father, His 
wife and His children. A Rosary call will consist of a turn out at the Funeral Home and a full rosary or a 
decade of the rosary, depending on the family wishes. 
  
For other family members, the Knights pray a full rosary before the second meeting each month. In 
memory of those we have lost or are sick. Please contact one of the officers to have their name added to 
that prayer list. 
Special Note: We can only turn out for a rosary call "IF" we are notified. Make sure that your family 
knows that in the event of your death, you are entitled to this service. A Family member must contact 
another Knight or one of the officers to get this implemented.  

He gave us a great incite into God's love for all of us and especially how God preserved his 
life when many, many people were being slaughtered around him.  With a quick wit, Father 
encouraged us to "be not afraid," that Jesus is with us always.  He finished his presentation 
by referring back to his Father's prophecy about traveling to distant lands, that miraculously, 
he survived to be with us that very night! 
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40 Days for Life Fall Campaign 
 
When Friday, Sep 28, 2012 
Where Cleveland Surgi Center  Parking at Walgreens  
4269 Pearl Road ,Cleveland, Ohio 44109 
VIGIL SCHEDULE for 40 Days for Life  
CONTACT: Chairman Right to Life Committee Scott Bliss 440-454-5900 
scott@scottbliss.com. We ask that prayer volunteers commit to 1 hour/day or a minimum of 1 
hour/week during the 40 Day vigil.  
Thank you! 
 Sign up for vigil times! 7:00am-7:00pm daily September 28, 2011 to November 6, 2011. 
 

Grand Knights Christmas party will be held on December 8th. Contact Grand Knight Edward 
Chavez (440-282-9521) for reservations. 

Members of Council 4731 at the 
District Soccer Challenge. 
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  Tim Russo 
  Store Manager 
 

Giant Eagle 
 

27264 Lorain Road, North Olmsted 
 

440-777-3122 Fax 440-777-6095 
 

   Mike Smith 
  Store Manager 
 

 
Giant Eagle 

 
30275 Detroit Rd. 

Crocker Park, Westlake 
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SETTA TROPHY 
Trophies - Plaques - Awards—Gifts 

 
 

Scott Setta 
 

4335 Rocky River Dr.        (216) 671-1660 
Cleveland, Ohio 44135        Fax: 671-1686 
          H(216) 226-5522 
  

 

K of C Members receive 10% off 

Kolick’s Jewelers, Inc 
Emerald Square 

Corner Center Ridge & Crocker Rd’s 

440-871-5111 
Family Owned Business For Over 56 Years 

WWW.KOLICKJEWELERS.COM 

ACERTIFIED GEMOLOGIST IN Greater 

Cleveland’s West Side 

MEMBER AMERICAN 

GEM SOCIETY  
 

Advertiser of the 
month is:  
 

SETTA TROPHY 
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Knights of Columbus 

North Olmsted Council, No 4731 

7425 Willow Woods Drive 

North Olmsted, OH 44070 

Next Meeting: November 7th 
MEETINGS ARE ON THE FIRST AND THIRD 

WEDNESDAY OF THE MONTH AT 7:30 PM 

CALL 440-235-0675 FOR MORE INFORMATION 

IMPORTANT DATES TO REMEMBER: 
 
  Nov   6 Officers Meeting, Class Room St. Clarence 
  Nov   7 Memorial Mass St. Clarence Church 7:30 PM 
  Nov  14 6th Annual Steak Roast, St. Clarence 
  Nov  21 Rosary St. Clarence (St. Kevin Chapel) 7:00 P.M. 
  Nov  21 Regular Mtg. Of Council 4731, 7:30p.m., Terrace Room St. Clarence 
  Nov  22 Thanksgiving Day 
  Dec   2 St. Augustine Annual Christmas Party for the Children 
  Dec   4 Officers Meeting, Class Room St. Clarence 
  Dec   5 Regular Mtg. Of Council 4731, 7:30p.m., Terrace Room St. Clarence 
  Dec   8 Annual Grand Knights Christmas Party. 
  Dec  19 Rosary St. Clarence (St. Kevin Chapel) 7:00 P.M. 
  Dec  19 Regular Mtg. Of Council 4731, 7:30p.m., Terrace Room St. Clarence 
  Dec  25 CHRISTMAS DAY Keep Christ in Christmas 
    

RETURN SERVICE REQUESRED 


